ASCSU Cabinet Director’s 11/11/08
President’s Report –Taylor Smoot
· Board of Governors:  I feel that the students are confused about what has been happening with the BOG’s decisions in terms of CSU leadership.  I want to make sure I can help students answer any questions that anyone might have.  Please feel free to give me any question that you want to have answered.  At the next board meeting I will present them and relay the answer to you.   
· Elections are over: Please see Director Walter for any clarifications on what took place. 

· CSU Leadership Changes: Dr. Larry Penley has stepped down from being CSU President and CSU system Chancellor. Along with Dr. Penley, John Lincoln Executive Vice President and Aaron Levi the Presidents Chief of Staff have also resigned.  As of now Tony Frank will be replacing Dr. Penley as Interim President and Lance Perryman the Dean of Veterinary Medicine will be replacing Tony Frank as Interim Vice President/ Provost.  To the best of my knowledge no one will be replacing Aaron Levi or John Lincoln. 

· Unsure about Recycling Project: I was working with President Penley’s Chief of Staff Aaron Levi on getting administration revenue and resources to expand our recycling bin project.  Since he is no longer Chief of Staff I am not sure if we will or will not get that additional revenue.  As soon as I know you will know. Our Recycle bins will be arriving November 17th.          

· Cans Around the Oval Pizza Party Provided by the Administration: We are having a pizza party alongside the leadership of Greek life on Wednesday, December 10th from 5:30 to 6:30.  We are having this party because of the winning effort put forth by both ASCSU and Greek life.  This is a time to meet other leaders both Greek and Administrative while recognizing the importance of community service and healthy completion for the greater good of the community.    
· Meet the Press (November 19th): Lucia the executive assistant is putting together a Meet the Press forum for Senate and Cabinet on Wednesday, November 19th.  The purpose of this event is to meet and get to know the leaders of all student media outlets. The collegian, College Avenue, KCSU, and CTV will be attending this forum.  This gives ASCSU a chance to ask any questions about the operation and process of our student media. 
· Looking for an Elections Manager: ASCSU elections will be happening next semester and we need to hire an Elections Manager, this is a paid position and is a great opportunity for gaining leadership experience. If you or any one you know is interested on doing this please send them my way. 
Dates to Remember

Pizza Party December 10th
Meet the Press November 19th 

November 17th Recycle Bins arrive

Vice President’s Report – Quinn Girrens
Hope everyone had a great and relaxing weekend. Days until Fall Break (including weekends): 11 days ( 
· Meeting with Interim President Tony Frank: Taylor and I are meeting with Dr. Frank on Wednesday morning to discuss this new transition and how it is going to impact students. 

· Walk of Lights: This event was successful. A team comprised of Faculty, Athletics, student representation, and representation from the Office of Women’s Studies identified several areas on campus that need additional lighting. However, due to lack of capital means, these light fixtures will be added to the list of needed repairs on campus. If you have any further questions about this, please see me. 
· SFRB: We are not meeting this week. The liaisons have begun to prepare for their spring presentations as well as compiling questions about their respective student fee areas for a student voice survey. After Fall Break, we will have one more meeting.

· Senate: This week we have no guest speakers
Dates to Remember
11/12/08 Meeting with Interim University President Tony Frank 
11/12/08 38th Senate 12th Session (Senate Chambers)- 6:30pm

Finance Report – Jenna Coleman
Student Funding Board: 

· Distributed a total of $116,225.33 this year approx 55.35% of SFB allocation for the year.
· Distributed money in the last week to NO ONE!!!!!! We got a chance to talk about some SFB issues, it was a good time!!

· STUDENT FEES ARE AWESOME!!!

Dates to Remember


November 13th – OGSW – Biereds and Holleman

November 11th – Chabad – Shabbat 150

November 21st - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

December 5th - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

January 30th - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

February 20th - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

February 24th and 25th – Front Range Student Ecology Symposium - Symposium

March 13th - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

March 31st – April 3rd – SCASLA – LA Days

April 3rd – Alpha Kappa Delta Guest Lecture “Youth Gangs in the European Context”

April 17th - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

April 17th – ECC – BQQ for E-days

April 19th – ECC – Car Show

May 8th - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

Controller – Steven MacLeay
	ASCSU Account Status Report
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	Account 23-6150
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	Department
	Total Allocation
	Total Income
	Total Expense
	% used

	Academics
	$500.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Administration
	$85,453.00 
	$0.00 
	$72,076.52 
	84.3%

	Community Affairs
	$4,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$1,252.71 
	31.3%

	Diversity and Outreach
	$3,000.00
	$0.00 
	$155.50 
	5.2%

	Environmental Affairs
	$500.00
	$0.00
	$193.80
	38.8%

	Leadership Development
	$7,500.00 
	$0.00 
	$2665.18
	35.5%

	Legislative Affairs
	$11,200.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Marketing
	$23,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$9,321.96 
	40.5%

	Senate
	$1,610.36 
	$0.00 
	$34.50 
	2.1%

	Student Services
	$32,000.00 
	$360.00 
	$26,735.22
	83.5%

	Supreme Court
	$1,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Ram Ride
	$85,231.00 
	$0.00 
	$18,631.18 
	21.9%

	 

	 
	Total Allocated for Account
	$254,494.36 
	 

	 
	Total Income for Account
	$360.00 
	 

	 
	Total Expenditures for Account
	$131,066.79 
	 

	 
	Budget Balance/Percent Used
	123,927.79
	51.4%

	 
	Account Balance
	$124,287.79 
	 


Chief of Staff –Blake Gibson
To address concerns related to CoS directors reports, I have briefly outlined a look ahead for this weeks work. I hope this helps clarify both my role and my work!
· Internal Meetings: I have a normally scheduled round of meetings on the docket this week. Diversity and Outreach- following up on various items, RLT follow up related to the 25 ideas schematic, follow up with academics related to textbook policy, department of Community affairs related to the struggle to get 3 unrelated reviewed by the council, and continuing the discussion with Student Services about the nature of their departments fundamental role.

· SAHE: Meeting with Bret this week to continue the work to define his role within our organization and get the discussion started around Retention and Recruitment and recommendations that will improve both “core competency” areas.

· Next Steps for the Chancellor position: Continuing the discussions with President Smoot about our response and “asks” for the search committee.

Academics –Russ Pinkston
Greetings everyone, I am looking for a student representative to sit on the University Core Curriculum committee.  They meet Mondays from 2-4.  If you have any interest in filling this position please send me an email at academics@ascsu.colostate.edu.
· College Council Roundtable: We are currently organizing a time where college council presidents can meet with our department to talk about any goals and programs that ASCSU and the various college councils could collaborate on.  If you are a member of the college of Applied Human Sciences, Engineering, Intra-University, LIBERAL ARTS, Natural Sciences, or VMBS please have your president get back to me about when they can meet.
· Student Voice Survey: Amanda has already begun her investigation into the Plus / Minus grading system by sending out a student voice survey to begin compiling student feedback on the system. 

· Honor Statement: I am meeting with CoTL and will submit the “final” draft of the honor statement which shall hopefully come up before the Faculty Council next month.
Dates to Remember
11.13.2008
Russ out of the office

Community Affairs –Katie Freudenthal
· Restructuring Dept. Meetings:  CA’s no longer has department meetings, as they are not as efficient with our large department.  Instead, I am meeting with each person for 30 minutes to 1 hour at the beginning of each week.  More time with each person allows us to get much more in-depth and currently we are developing timelines for each project area. However, we are still going to be coming together as a department two times a month.  Hopefully, once at the first senate meeting of each month and the second time at a fun social department dinner! 
· Department Projects:  Community Affair’s does have some overlap of projects but each person is responsible for one aspect of the department.

· Lindsey McKee: Researching Over Occupancy Ordinance and advocating moving the review up to January 09 instead of May 09. 

· Sara Shepler: Planning the City Council Round Table Event which will be held next spring semester.  

· Leslie McCutchin: Staying informed on current city events and gathering all information in an organized binder.

· Courtney Sullivan: Researching, planning, and executing activities for the city council elections.

· Networking:  A lot of work in CA’s is networking, building relations, and advocacy meetings.  Last week, was the City Council/CSU Liaison quarterly meeting which I spoke about at Senate.  This week I am meeting with Derf Green (OOO Enforcement Officer), Mayor Doug Hutchinson, and Chamber of Commerce President David May.  Associate McKee and Assistant McCutchin will be joining the meeting with the Mayor.  Associate McKee and Senator Hole will be joining the Derf Green meeting.  Finally, Assistant Director Sullivan will be joining the meeting with Chamber of Commerce President David May.  Each person in my department will have opportunities for networking and will have a specific role in each meeting.  If you are interested in networking please see me.

· Transitioning VoteCSU! :  Did you hear?  The youth vote was up 2.2 million in this election nationwidet!  Again, thank you to everyone who helped.   We are having a VoteCSU! meeting Tuesday night to debrief our election work.   Vote work does not end now as the next steps are working towards institutionalizing voter registration on campus and planning activities around city elections. 

Diversity & Outreach –Gabe Barela
Environmental Affairs –Chris Diedrich
Leadership Development – Kyle Lohman
· RLT Meetings: Our RLT meeting this Thursday the 13th will be based on FISH Philosophy. This week, RLT members will be trying to make someone’s day in preparation for our talk on Thursday. RLT shirts are in making and you may see some new duds on some good looking RLT members in the very near future.

· Mentors: The mentorship program/ 25 ideas program is finished!!! Ram Leaders were paired with their hypothetical mentors on Tuesday night after expressing interest in some specific areas in ASCSU. Phone calls will be made on Wednesday the 12th to ASCSU members asking them if they would like to have the honor of being a mentor this year. If the LD department does not contact you and you would still like to be a mentor we may be able to work with you.

· Junior High Mentorship programs: I met with Clayton Hurd from TILT and Peter Dirth to go over the student achievement model that will be used and taught to the RLT members so they can be effective mentors to the junior high students
· ASCSU Development: Brett from SLiCE and myself met with David McKelfresh on Thursday and finalized our ASCSU Voice survey. The survey should go out in the next few days. Please take the time to answer the questions to your best ability because a lot of work went into the creation of the survey and a lot of reflection will go into its answers. 

· Fall Clean up: The Ram Leaders were in the Coloradoan Paper this weekend for their hard work at Fall Clean Up. Ram leaders volunteered their time and put in some backbreaking work racking leaves and other yard work and got recognized for it. Amazing group right!?

· Dates To Remember:


( November 12th - Melisa Panagakos has a birthday!
· Special Thanks and Recognition To:

( The LD staff for putting in extra hours after Thursday’s meeting and extra hours 

on Tuesday night.


( Chief Justice Cari Stepsay for helping the RLT program by giving us a conflict 


resolution presentation last Thursday.


( LynAnn for putting together a very successful Fall Cleanup


( All the RLT members that helped out this weekend.

Legislative Affairs Department –Seth Walter
· Day at the Capitol – **CHANGE OF DATE** Due to scheduling problems at the State Capitol, D@C will be moved to March 3rd, please make plans accordingly.

· Board of Gov’s Bill- Our Senate Resolution is in Committee, and we are working on building a University wide coalition. Email with questions!

Dates to Remember
3/3/09- ASCSU Day at the Capitol
 

Marketing –Phil Camillo
· Senate Snapshot- Starting this week an ad in the Collegian will run every Wednesday which will update the student body about what happens each Senate meeting.  This will be located on the 2nd page.  

· ASCSU Website- We will be working on discovering new ways to make the website a vital part of the CSU student life, and updating personnel and various areas of the website. 

· Handbook- Getting bids for the production of the handbook, and putting together marketing information packets for advertising sales.
· ASCSU Tent- Currently in the process of being purchased.   

· Meeting with Snow Riders- We will be helping out with selling tickets for their club 

· Meeting with Library- We will be helping out the library market their extended hours 
· Filling out event summary- All marketing members will be filling out forms for archiving, and analysis of events.

RamRide –Erica Holtzman
· First, I would like to apologize for not doing a director’s report last week. It will not happen again this semester (
· Second, we had a good weekend. We gave 718 rides this past weekend. Only one puker!
· Thank you to Sara Shepler and Seth Walter for helping everything run smoothly. You are both greatly appreciated. 
· Next week I will have an updated total ride count and a goal for total rides given this semester. 
· Also, if anyone knows of anyone who is interested in getting involved RamRide is looking for a couple of new assistant directors. Please send any interested party my way!!
Dates to Remember
11/20-11/22 and 11/27-11/29 – RamRide is not in operation due to Fall Break. 

12/4-12/6 – Last weekend of operation for the semester!!
Student Services – Zane Guilfoyle 
Four weeks of classes left, and counting.
· Election Party: I am happy to report that 689 students attended the event. 
· Positive Impact: Our last Positive Impact game of the year is this Saturday against New Mexico.

· Ram Road Trip: As always with Ram Road Trips other than the Rocky Mountain Showdown, we struggled to fill the 55 passenger bus.  After a marketing revamp and opening up the seats to all fans, we managed to get the bus halfway filled, but all tickets we purchased from the Air Force Academy were purchased or used by bus hosts.

· Fall Student Coach Mixer: We are currently in collaboration with Athletics to plan a Fall Student Coach Mixer.  We planned and hosted a Spring Student Coach Mixer with Coach Fairchild this last spring and had a huge turnout.  More details to come! 
Dates to Remember
11/15/2008 PI- CSU vs New Mexico 
Judicial Report –Cari Stepsay

~Supreme Court Joke of the Week: (A little humor from the serious branch)

Two antennas meet on a roof, fall in love and get married. The ceremony wasn't much, but the reception was excellent.
Thank you again for getting this far on the director’s reports! We are also continuing with our usual ongoing hearings, which do continue to and will remain confidential; likewise, we had three hearings last week – all went very successful.

Special Thanks to Banks and Nick for the success of the hearings!!!

· Restructuring, Hiring, and Training: 

· We currently are hiring TWO associate justices. Please let anyone interested know that we will be accepting applications thru the month of November. Please turn them into Cari Stepsay. 

· As for all the restructuring of the court, please expect to see presentations to Senate and Cabinet by the end of November. 

· This Wednesday, we will be continuing the evaluating and reviewing our By-Laws.  

· The Constitutional Summit: One member from all three branches will be reviewing the inconsistencies and needed changes in the first ever Constitutional Summit. Feel free to contact, Nick Radishofski, Sara Goldman, or Cooper Anderson if anyone has any questions or concerns. 

